FANBELT FLYER

CACTUS CORVAIR CLUB PO BOX 67266 PHOENIX AZ 85082 Cactuscorvairclub.com

Prez Sez

By John Seaman





Well this is my last Prez Sez before Miner Fleming takes the reins as President. I want to thank all of the members of the Cactus Corvair Club for letting me be your President for the last five years. It was great and I am hopeful that you all will give Miner the respect that you gave me. I also want to thank my wife Mary for proofreading my Prez Sez articles and being there for me. I want to thank her for doing the newsletter and now stepping up to be Secretary of the Cactus Corvair Club. I want to thank our Board members that served during my tenure as President and the Vice President for stepping up and taking the reins. But mostly I would like to thank Diane and Bob for hanging in there the longest as Treasurer and Secretary. Without you two, who knows where we would be. I want to thank Chuck for stepping up as the new Treasurer and a last "thank you" goes out to Larry Starr for taking on the new Vice President spot. I know you all will do a great job. This means that I move into the Board position that will be let go by John Priddy. Thank you all from the bottom of my heart. There is only one other thing I want to see happen in the Club, more Members get involved. A big "Thanks!" goes out to all of you.

Okay. Our anniversary show was a great show. We had three of the Tucson guys come up for the show two of them left with Trophies. Van Pershing won 2nd place with his 1965 Corsa turbo convertible and John and Amy Young walked away with 3rd place for his 66 Corsa Turbo Convertible. Congrats go's to them. 1st Place was won by Joe West for his light blue 64 Spyder convertible! Congrats to all of them. I counted 23 cars not counting the cut away car. The weather was great and the selection of cars was great. A lot of prizes were given out and from what I heard everyone had a great time. We collected \$40.00 in cash that went to the food bank and I would guess about 150 pounds of food. We had donuts and coffee in the morning and pizza for lunch. Hopefully, next year we will get bigger with more giveaways. There are lots of pictures on the Cactus Corvair Club Website. On a holiday note, Happy Halloween to everyone.

Our inauguration dinner, as it used to be called, is Saturday Nov. 16th 2013 at Floridino's restaurant located at 590 N. Alma School Rd. #35 Chandler AZ. They have great food for all who have never been there. We will be doing our Yankee swap so bring a wrapped gift no more than \$15.00 in value. If you're a guy, mark the present "guy", if you're a lady mark it "lady". We have a lot of fun with this. If you have not RSVP'd or talked to Bruce Levitch please give him a call at 480-786-1767. Come out have some fun. Drive your Corvair because we like the looks people give when they see them out in the parking lot. Come welcome the new officers in and thank the old officers for their hard work.

Page 2 Fanbelt Flyer

Prez Sez (continued from page 1)

By John Seaman

Larry and Penny Starr have opened their home to our club for our annual Christmas Party. It's December 14th at their home in Gold Canyon. It starts at 2:00 p.m. Mark your calendars with that date for our Christmas Party. Please bring a covered dish to share and a toy for the Police Dept. to give away and a non-perishable food item for the food bank. A \$1.99 box of cereal is fine. The Cactus Corvair club will provide the meat. Everyone else will need to bring a covered dish or desert.

Last thing I have is there are a lot of Car shows going on. One that comes to mind is the one out at Genesis Church in Phoenix. It's November 2nd at 10 A.M. \$15.00 registration fee. Check out Desert Cruisers website for more details. For you guys in the east valley, Cowboy Days in Apache Junction has a Car Show at the Chamber of Commerce building in the Ace Hardware Plaza on November 2nd. \$10.00 to register and the money goes to the Boys and Girls club. It starts at 9:00 a.m. Well that's all I have. Thank you all for being a part of the greatest Corvair Club in the good old U.S.A. Cactus Corvair Club.

Your Prez, John Seaman

Treasurer's Report

By Diane Rencenberger



CACTUS CORVAIR CLUB Treasurer's Report October 2013

Beginning balance as of 10-01-13 \$1,035.75

INCOME

No 50-50 due to low attendance Membership renewal \$50.00 New members \$50.00 Clark's catalogs sold \$10.00 Joe West's contribution for the pizza (Thank you, Joe) 10.00 Badge fund \$2.00 TOTAL \$122.00

EXPENSES

Stamps and paper for newsletter \$27.08 TOTAL \$27.08 Ending balance as of 10-31-13 \$1,130.67

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS Todd Phillips and Joe West!

Fanbelt Flyer Page 3

Secretary's Report

By Bob Rencenberger

Cactus Corvair Club Secretary's Report October 02, 2013



Meeting was called to order by President John Seaman at 7:05 PM.

OLD BUSINESS

Car show reminder at Thorobred October 5 at 8:00 AM. The cutaway car will be on display. There will be donuts, coffee, pizza, prizes, and trophies. Please bring food for the Food Bank.

New officers for 2014 will be:
President: Miner Fleming
Vice Pres.: Larry Starr
Secretary: Mary Seaman
Treasurer: Chuck Roderique

Board Members: John Seaman Bob Rencenberger Diane Rencenberger

The Installation dinner for the new officers will be held at Floridino's Restaurant on Saturday November 16 from 7 to 9 PM. Directions to the restaurant will be on our website. We will do our traditional Yankee Gift Swap. If you wish to participate, please bring a wrapped gift worth at least \$10. Females bring a female item and males bring a gift that a male would like. Please wrap and tag as male or female.

Our Christmas gathering will be held at Larry and Penny Starr's home in Gold Canyon on Saturday December 14 starting at 2:00 PM. Directions to their place will be on our website.

Please bring a child's toy and canned or boxed food. These items will be taken to a fire station for distribution to those in need.

You may bring your shirts and/or hats to a club meeting and Larry Starr will take them to be embroidered with the club logo and returned upon completion. Talk to Larry for costs.

Please check our website for club activities as well as many car shows going on around the state.

Quite a few club members will be at the Fanbelt Toss in Palm Springs October 25-27. Hope everyone attending as a great time.

NO NEW BUSINESS WAS DISCUSSED Meeting was adjourned at 7:33 PM.

Respectfully submitted by: Secretary Bob Rencenberger Page 4 Fanbelt Flyer

Installation Dinner Saturday Nov 16th 7-9 PM

All club members are welcome to attend this special dinner to welcome new officers to the club ranks and also to recognize those who have served in the last year.

We will do our traditional Yankee Gift Swap. If you wish to participate, please bring a wrapped gift worth at least \$10. Females bring a female item and males bring a gift that a male would like. Please wrap each gift and tag as male or female.

Dinner will be held at Floridino's in Chandler 7-9 PM 590 N. Alma School Rd #35 Chandler AZ 85224 480-812-8433







Fanbelt Flyer Page 5

Oct 5th Anniversary Car Show













Page 6 Fanbelt Flyer

Membership Application

Cactus Corvair Club, Inc. Chapter #850 of CORSA

NAME	SPOUSE		
ADDRESS			
CITY			
PHONE			
EMAIL			
BIRTHDAY			
ANNIVERSARY IF MARRIED			
CORVAIRS OWNED			

Membership dues are \$25 per year Please make check payable to Cactus Corvair Club and mail this form to:

Cactus Corvair Membership PO BOX 67266 PHOENIX AZ 85082

Referred to our club by someone?______

Membership in the Cactus Corvair Club (CCC) is open to anyone that has an interest in Corvairs. We are a charter member of the Corvair Society of America (CORSA) but membership in CORSA is not required to join CCC. Meetings are held the first Wednesday of the month (except July and August) at Thorobred Chevrolet, 2121 N Arizona Ave. in Chandler, AZ. Meeting s start at 7 PM and you are welcome to visit as a guest.





Fanbelt Flyer Page 7

Club Officers

President John Seaman 480-242-1211 rampside63@hotmail.com

Vice President Miner Fleming Treasurer Diane Rencenberger Secretary Bob Rencenberger

Board Members:

John Priddy Bruce Levitch Larry Starr

Webmaster Dave Wenzlick <u>cactuscorvairclub.com</u>
Newletter Editor Dave Wenzlick <u>dave@rcaz.com</u>
Librarian Miner Fleming
Hobby Council Rep. Andy Lange, Assistant Art Vermier

Fanbelt Flyer
Cactus Corvair Club
PO BOX 67266
PHOENIX AZ 85082-7266

Meeting room generously provided by: Thorobred Chevrolet 2121 Arizona Ave Chandler AZ 85225



Clark Corvair Parts Shelburne Falls, MA 413-625-9776 clarks@corvair.com



400 Mohawk Trail 01370 413-625-8498 Fax www.corvair.com

Site of the World's Largest Corvair Parts Supplier Since 1973

FANBELT FLYER NEWSLETTER

Next club meeting date is Wednesday November 6th 7 PM at Thorobred Chevrolet.

Upcoming events to discuss and plan at the meeting:

- -Results of Anniversary Car Show at Thorobred Chevrolet on October 5th.
- -Welcome 2014 Officers and Board Members.
- -2013 Installation Dinner final details
- -2013 Christmas Party Details





Monthly Meetings

We're on the Web!

Visit us at:

www.cactuscorvairclub.com

Meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (except for July and August)

Location is at <u>Thorobred Chevrolet 2121 N. Arizona Ave - Chandler AZ 85225</u>

Meetings start at 7PM. Driving a Corvair is encouraged but not required.

Cactus Corvair Club PO BOX 67266 PHOENIX AZ 85082





Customer Name Street Address City, ST ZIP Code

